
 

 

 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

09/19 16 April 2019 

 
Proposed Change of Use in Residential Area 

 

The Shire of Christmas Island invites the community to provide feedback on the proposed 

use of house 8 on Rocky Point, Lot 167, into a short term accommodation facility operated 

by Extra Divers for the primary purpose of housing visiting divers to Christmas Island. 

 

Under the Local Planning Scheme 2 gazetted in February 2016 and in following the Planning 

and Development Act 2015, proposed applications to change land usage require the Shire to 

canvass the community for their comments before proceeding to make a determination on 

approval or rejection of the proposal. Schedule 7 of the Local Planning Scheme 2 provides 

this format. 

 

Residents have until 10
th

 May 2019 to make comment to the local Shire regarding the 

proposal. Residents may do this through email to chris@shire.gov.cx, or in writing to SOCI 

at PO Box 863, Christmas Island, WA 6798. 

 

 

SCHEDULE 7—NOTICE OF PUBLIC ADVERTISEMENT OF PLANNING 

APPROVAL 

SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

LOCAL PLANNING SCHEME No. 2 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC ADVERTISEMENT OF PLANNING PROPOSAL 

 
 

It is HEREBY NOTIFIED for public information and comment that the local government has 

received an application to develop land for the purpose described hereunder—  

LAND DESCRIPTION  

LOT NO .  167   STREET    8 Rocky Point  

PROPOSAL     That the house be used for short term accommodation by Extra Divers for 

principally their dive guests. 

 

Details of the proposal are available for inspection at the local government office. Comments 

on the proposal may be submitted to the local government in writing on or before the  10
th

 

day of  May 2019. 

 

..................................................................      .........................  
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